
 

 
 

General Meeting Minutes 

April 21, 2022 

 

The General Meeting was hosted by Southlake DPS Training Facility at 

100 East Dove Road, Southlake, TX. The training topic was, Autism 

Awareness for First Responders. The instructor was Retired Texas Peace 

Officer Robin Brizendine. The training began at 10:05 am with the 

Pledge of Allegiance and Texas Pledge of Allegiance led by NTCPA 

President Scott Voigt. Training ended at 12:03pm. followed by lunch 

provided by NTCPA.  

The General Meeting was called to order at 12:10pm. by President Scott 

Voigt. He thanked Southlake PD for hosting the training and Valarie 

Snyder for her work in providing a good training site. A motion to 

approve the General Meeting minutes from February 2022 was made by 

George Clark, Second by James Gordon. The motion passed 

unanimously. Scott Voigt welcomed new members from Rockwall 

Sheriff’s Office and provided them with NTCPA portfolios. He 

reminded everyone that the NTCPA Challenge coins are available for a 

purchase price of $10. He addressed the topic of price increases in the 

cost of the TCPA Summer Conference. Any member unable to attend 

the full conference, but still wanting to vote should consider traveling to 



the Conference Luncheon on Wednesday. We need a new Sgt. at Arms, 

please contact him if you are interested in this Board Position  

1st VP-Training- James Gordon announced the May training will be in 

Rockwall.  The training topic will be, “Child Safety”. The instructor will 

be James Gordon. We don’t have dates set for when CP1-CP3 will be 

taught because of issues getting the lesson plans from TCPA. 

2nd VP-Membership Valarie Snyder advised that currently NTCPA has 

84 Active members and 10 Lifetime members.  

3rd VP- Rachel Roberts had nothing to report.  

Treasurer Lita Snellgrove reported the checking and savings account 

balances.  

Secretary Leslie Willingham said there were no minutes available from 

the March meeting because she was unable to attend because of illness. 

She will attempt to put together a summary of important information 

from that meeting.  

Sgt. at Arms Mark Poindexter was unable to attend the meeting.  

Civilian at Large George Clark reported he had been working on Collin 

County COP activities.  

Motion to adjourn was made by James Hamilton, seconded by Haley 

Dick. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting ended at 12:47pm. 

 

General Meeting Summary 

March 17, 2022 

The meeting was hosted by Hurst Police Department, 825 Thousand 

Oaks Dr., Hurst, TX. Due to illness and conflicting duty assignments, 

there was not a quorum present for the NTCPA Board to meet. The 

training topic was, “Homelessness and Mental Health Issues/Community 



Resources”. The instructors were Euless Police Behavioral Intervention 

Unit- Sr. Officer Casey Sanders and MSW Ken Bennett. 

Three TCPA Summer Conference Scholarships were awarded to 

NTCPA members from Plano PD.  

March 2022 Minutes Summary by  , NTCPA Secretary 

April 2022 General Meeting minutes by  , NTCPA                

Secretary 


